
 

HYLTON CASTLE PRIMARY SCHOOL 
NEWSLETTER 

Weekly newsletter 24 W/E 31st March 2023 
PLEASE NOTE: Car park gates are closed between 8.25am - 9.00am & 2.55pm - 3.30pm for safety 

Happy Birthday to the  
children who have  
birthdays this week  
& over the holidays: 

  

FROM ALL OF THE STAFF AND PUPILS AT HYLTON CASTLE PRIMARY SCHOOL 

Attendance Awards 
 

Congratulations to the  
following classes for the best 
attendance for week ending  

24th March:  
 

KS1:Y2   96.67%  
KS2:Y4   99.26%  

Like us on Facebook: Hylton Castle Primary School Authorised Page   Teachers2Parents (App) 
 

Follow us on Twitter: @HCP_School WEBSITE: www.hyltoncastleprimary.org.uk Email: info@hyltoncastleprimary.org.uk 

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 
 

Wednesday 29th Mar 2023 -5pm 
Drama Performance - Tickets 
FREE 
To be collected by Monday 27th 
……………………………………………………………………………………………………………... 
Friday 31st  March 2023 

• Raffle - £1.00 a strip 

• Break up for Easter  
 ……………………………………………………………………………………………………………. 

Monday 17th April 2023 
CHILDREN RETURN TO SCHOOL  
……………………………………………………………………………………………………………... 
Monday 24th April 2023 
Rec Trip - Free  
……………………………………………………………………………………………………………... 
Friday 28th April 2023 
Rec Trip - £11.00 -  
To be paid by Friday 14th April  
……………………………………………………………………………………………………………... 
Throughout May 2023 
Y2 - KS1 SATs 
……………………………………………………………………………………………………………… 

Monday 1st May 2023 
Bank Holiday– school closed  
……………………………………………………………………………………………………………... 
Friday 5th May 2023 
King’s Coronation day meal  
To be booked & paid (£2.40) by 
Friday 21st April 
……………………………………………………………………………………………………………... 
Monday 8th May 2023 
Extra Bank Holiday–school closed  
……………………………………………………………………………………………………………... 
W/B 8th May 2023 

Y6 - KS2 SATs 
PLEASE DO NOT BOOK  

HOLIDAYS  
……………………………………………………………………………………………………………… 

Friday 26th May 

• Y6 Trip - £5.35 -  
To be paid by Friday 19th May  

• Break up for half term  
 ……………………………………………………………………………………………………………. 

Monday 5th June 2023 
CHILDREN RETURN TO SCHOOL 
  ……………………………………………………………………………………………………………… 

From 5th June 2023 (Fortnight) 
Y4 - Multiplication check 
……………………………………………………………………………………………………………… 

W/B  12th June 2023 
Y1 - Phonics Screening Check 
……………………………………………………………………………………………………………… 

Thursday 20th July 2023 
Break up for Summer   
 ……………………………………………………………………………………………………………. 

 

Heroes of the Week 
 

 
 
 
Well done to the children who 
won this week: 
 

• Esme Weaver 

• Aaliyah McDermott 

• Isabell Gray 

• Parker Daymond 

• Oliver Rushworth 

• Lucie Fleming 

• Harry Lupton 

• Alexis Wilson 
 

Every week, a ‘Hero of the 
Week’ is chosen from each class 
and they get to add 10 tokens to 
their house collection!  

OPAL Superstar  
 

The OPAL Superstar 
award is awarded to 
someone who has showed a real 
commitment to OPAL and being 
a positive role model to others.  
 

The winner for this week is : 
 

• Ruben Lawton 
 

A huge well done and keep it up. 

   

SCHOOL MEALS—EVOLVE ORDERING SYSTEM 
 
PLEASE MAKE SURE YOU HAVE ORDERED YOUR CHILD’S MEALS FOR NEXT  
HALF TERM BY TUESDAY 11TH APRIL BY MIDNIGHT.  YOU CAN ORDER ANY 
TIME PRIOR TO THIS DATE AND ORDER FOR THE FULL TERM.   ANY MEALS 
NOT ORDERED BY THIS DATE WILL MEAN THAT YOUR  CHILD WILL HAVE THE 
DEFAULT MEAL OF PACKED LUNCH.  

Happy Easter! 
 

Thank you for a brilliant and busy term.  We have had all sorts of 
things going on in school including World Book Day, sporting  
competitions,  Science Week and an amazing drama club  
performance.  Next term looks to be equally as fun and busy with 
events such as class assemblies, sports days and the King’s  
coronation to look forward to.  We hope you and your families 
have a pleasant Easter break and we look forward to seeing you 
back at school on Monday 17th April.  

Jaxon Pezzone 

Clayton Harrison 

Miles Morse 

Harry Gettins 

Oscar Gordon 

Olivia Lane 

Sapphire Whittle 

Lacey Stoker 

Anele Ncube 

Charlie Miller 

Evie Robins 

Leon Newton 

Ronnie Smith 

Lucas Hind 

Bobby Baker 

Vienna Brough 

Owen Pearson 

Maisie Anderson 

House Team Winner 
 

Children have really enjoyed 
earning house tokens again this 
term.  Because it is the end of the 
half term, we have counted the 
tokens and the winning house is: 
 

• Responsibility Ranger (red) 
 

Well done to everyone in that 
team; we hope you enjoy your 
special treat bag. 

https://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwiW7uLUmfbQAhXEzRQKHTXfAEkQjRwIBw&url=https%3A%2F%2Ffacebook-pro-app.en.softonic.com%2F&psig=AFQjCNGe5loF62Oz0riL_LUWVzyLeKZHng&ust=1481891356092929


 
OPAL update 

 

This Easter we are running a competition…The aim of the game is 
for each class to fill the bingo board. The class that manages to 
bring in the most items in will win!! The winning class will receive a 
treat from Mrs Hunter, ideas include a movie afternoon, ice cream 

party, extra OPAL play session... the winning class will pick their own prize!  

Good luck and happy collecting!!   
 

 

Football Team 
 

It has been a busy week for our football team with 
two games in two days. We hosted Benedict Biscop 
on Wednesday and showed great team spirit in our 
first match of the season and on Thursday it was the 
quarter final of the Watson Cup at St. Mary’s. The 
team didn’t stop running for 40 minutes and despite 
a fantastic long-range strike from Oscar and a great 
team performance, we were unable to get the win.  
 

Also, on Thursday we had our Year 4/5 football team 
take part in the annual Castle View Football  
Tournament. Our pupils received coaching from 
Castle View football academy pupils in the morning 
and then took part in a football tournament in the 
afternoon. After a narrow defeat in the first match 
the team bounced back and reached the semi-final 
without conceding a goal in 3 matches.  
Unfortunately, we were knocked out in a sudden 
death penalty shootout but finished the tournament 
in a fantastic fourth place. 

Easter Eggs 
 

Well done to everyone for their fantastic entries to 
the Eater egg competition . 
 

The winner are:  
 

Home Decorated 
1st  Vienna Brough  
2nd  Amelia Higgins 
3rd Lola Stokoe 
 

Nursery  
1st  Beau Philliskirk 
2nd  Violet Kennedy 
3rd Isla Andrews 
 

Reception 
1st  Katie Coates 
2nd  Eva Bushby 
3rd Lloyd Potts 
 

Year 1 
1st  Lexi Britton 
2nd  Jenson Hutchinson 
3rd Grayson Williams 
 

Year 2 
1st  Lacey Stokoe 
2nd  Evie Robins 
3rd Mason Cooper 
 

Year 3 
1st  Bobbi Barrs 
2nd  Alice Skelton 
3rd Oliver Rushworth 
 

Year 4  
1st  Isabelle Robson 
2nd  Hope Forster 
3rd Heidi Lane 
 

Year 5 
1st  Evie Paul 
2nd  Lena Smolinska 
3rd Abbie White 
 

Year 6  
1st  Alisha Fowdy 
2nd  Grace Tansey 
3rd Katelyn Smith  

Year 6 
 

Year 6 enjoyed investigating if different liquids effect the size of a gummy bear for 
British Science Week. We measured the gummy bears every hour to see how they 
changed when they were in lemonade, orange juice and water. We already have 
some great ideas for follow up enquiries.  

Scooter Pushchair Smooth 
stone 

Wooden 
spoon 

 

Surprise item 

 

 

Bucket Watering 
can 

Prop for 
role play 

Pegs 

 
 
 

Can you help us?  Year 3 are working hard to improve our 
outdoor, stage area for our pupils but we need more 

dressing-up costumes.  If you have any costumes or stage 
props e.g. jewellery, hats, crowns, wigs etc. that you no 
longer require please leave them at the school office. 

Many thanks 
Year 3 



 
Year 2 

 

Year 2 had a wonderful trip to the Botanic Gardens. We learnt lots about mini beasts and their habitats and even got the chance to find 
some ourselves. 
At the end we were all brave and held some minibeasts. It was a lot of fun! 

Year 6 
 

For one last time, year 6 made their school entries for the Easter egg competition. I loved how 
creative some of our children were! Enjoy your final Easter in primary school year 6.  

Year 4 
 

Year 4 took part in the skipping tournament at the Beacon of Light! Every child has worked so hard to improve their skipping skills over the 
last few months in preparation for this event. The children were full of team spirit, chanting for their school/peers to cheer them on. We 
came home with lots of certificates, some bronze, some silver and some gold! It was a great day out and all the children had a fantastic 

time skipping    


